Maryland Swimming Board of Directors Meeting

February 12, 2009

Meeting was called to order by Tom H. at 7:05.

Directors Present:  Tom Himes, Tim Pierce, Tom Yetter, Lori James, John Cadigan, Pat Kaplan, Scott Ward, Andrew Barranco, Steve Roth, Ellen Frketic, Vinnee Porter, Rahim Booth, Donald Smith, Larry Harkleroad, Raymond Brown, Brooks Gabel, Peggy McKissick.

Adoption of Minutes of Previous Meeting:  The minutes for the December 4, 2008 Board Meeting were reviewed and approved.

Senior Vice Chairman:

Athlete meeting in the process of being scheduled.  Scott will check on status of meeting.

Age Group Vice Chairman:

A parent raised concerns about having 11-12’s swim 400 IM as a prelims/finals event in the State Champ Meet.  No plans to change the event at this time, can reevaluate next year.

Treasurer:  

Tom H. expressed concern that MSI has not budgeted well and needs to do a better job in the future.

Coaches Rep:  No report

Registration:  See attached report

Awards:

All orders have been placed for the State Champ meet.  

NBAC mini meet participant awards have been ordered and are in Pat’s possession.

Requests for AAAA bag tags should come to the awards committee; Pat will send them out.

Proposed budgets have been submitted for zone apparel and for awards.

Club Development:  See attached report

Pat reports that the club development program has been very beneficial, particularly for the lower tier clubs.

Disability:

USA Swimming strongly promoting coaches training clinic for paraolympics.  Andrew is of the opinion that it is not worth sending a coach to.  Andrew and Tom H. to discuss this further.

Athlete Rep:

The athlete meeting is in the process of being scheduled.  May be better able to schedule once sectionals and juniors are finished.

Hall of Fame:

Committee is in place.

The hall of fame is on website, there is a plan to get pictures on website as well.

Induction luncheon is being planned for a Saturday in mid-October.

There are two honorees to be inducted.

This year is the 25th anniversary of the Hall of Fame.

Nomination Committee:

The committee is actively searching for nominees.

A letter is being developed to solicit volunteers.

Technical Planning:

The April scheduling meeting will occur, date to be determined.

The CBAC (now NBAC) meet/ GBSA meet continued to be oversubscribed.  The assigned teams for the split may be considered again for next year.  The suggestion was made to make those assignments based on VCC scores.  This overcrowding is a recurring problem, another meet may need to be added, or time standards may need to be adjusted.

The Navy long course meet will now be held at CBAC due to the Navy pool being temporarily shut down.

Scott Ward has been asked to consider adding some additional LC meets.

MSI will not be funding the BCSC LC meet this year, and the meet may not proceed as planned.

Administrative Vice Chairman:  No report

Diversity:

There is some interest from Memphis Swimming to have Maryland swimmers participate in their meet.

“Make a Splash Day” is planned for April 11, 2009 from 9-3 at JHU.  It will consist of an instructional program that includes water safety and appearances by Michael Phelps and Cullen Jones.  That will be followed by wacky water games and exhibition medley relays.

Tom H. suggested that more advertising be done among MSI and for Rahim to submit something to go on the website.  Rahim stated that he had tried to expand the program to other locations but was having difficulty getting the various community colleges to donate pool time.  Andrew offered pool time at his locations.

Equipment:  See attached report.

Old Business:

At this point in time, there is no summer zone meet.

Tom Y. has emailed 12 teams, mostly in the Eastern zone, to assess interest in a “Far Eastern meet” to be held at Meadowbrook in place of summer zones.  Four teams have responded positively and Tom was given approval to proceed with the meet.  Time standards will be slightly slower than those of LC zones and priority will be given to Maryland swimmers.  NBAC/MSI will run the meet to be held 8/5-8/8.

Tom H. is working on developing a budget.  He has received budget requests from various committees and he and Tim will work on developing the first draft of the budget.  It will then go to the Executive Committee, the Full Board of Directors and finally to the HOD.  Tom expressed concerns about overspending and stated that MSI will be in the hole this year.  Tom stated that more thought needs to go into the budgeting process.

New Business:

There will not be a coaches’ meeting at the Championship Meet, as the scheduling meeting in April should be sufficient to address any concerns.

Parking passes for coaches have been sent to all the teams that requested them.

Meeting adjourned at 7:54 PM.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Vinnee Porter

